
Appendix A



oo
NORTHERN

IRELAND

BBC Northern IreLand

Broadcasting House, 028 9033 8000
Ormeau Avenue, bbc.couk/northernlreland
Belfast BT2 8HQ

08 February, 2023

Dear Cur Corry

Foyle Update — BBC Northern Ireland Savings and Renewal Plan 2023/24

I’m replying to your recent letter, which was also sent to senior BBC colleagues,
about the Foyle-related aspects of BBCNI’s savings and renewal plan 2023/24.

We said from the outset (29 November) that we were committed to Foyle’s
continuing role as a production base for the BBC’s local and region-wide content.

We also said that we wanted to:

• enhance digital news provision from/about the Foyle area and how this
would complement (and inform) other BBC output;

• bring Foyle’s news team into BBC News NI’s region-wide operation, with all
of the editorial and audience benefits that this will provide, including career
progression for staff;

• retain a 30mins weekday news programme on Foyle and with a broadcast
slot that would maximise its reach and impact;

• achieve 35-40 post closures across BBCNI departments through voluntary
redundancy;

• take careful account of feedback from BBC staff, the trade unions and
audiences about our savings and reinvestment plan and how best its
objectives could be delivered.

We can’t avoid the savings that we need to make, or the difficult choices that these
involve. And we need to respond to changes in how BBC audiences want to access
news and information and everything else that’s happening in the media
marketplace. None of this is easy and we have been mindful throughout of the
impact which our plans will have on BBC teams across the region — and in many
different roles.
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We have now done what we said we would and have gone beyond those core
commitments by further strengthening news and region-wide programming in
Foyle. This has involved making some additional (and not insignificant) savings
and changes elsewhere. Not everything in Foyle will stay the same and the
financial context for all of this remains difficult. We are convinced that these
updated (and now final) plans will provide audience and operational benefits and
deliver value for money. They make tangible the ambitions that we have for Foyle
and its creative potential, whilst also acknowledging the limits of what is
financially possible for BBC Northern Ireland and its services more generally.

We have now confirmed our intention (subject to the BBC’s ability to confirm
planned post closures) to:

• create an additional two roles in addition to the three already announced
for Foyle, providing local and region-wide output on digital and audio;

• retain hourly radio news bulletins on Foyle each weekday until 300pm —

something that will require additional savings being made elsewhere within
BBCNI;

• make Foyle the production base for an additional peak-time programme on
BBC Radio Ulster, in addition to several other off-peak programmes (details
to be announced as part of wider schedule changes within the next month
or so);

• broadcast Foyle’s 30mins radio news programme at 08.3Oam each weekday
with an exclusively local focus;

• launch a l2mth pilot initiative that will mean that journalist vacancies in
BBC News NI’s online and news app teams will be advertised as having
their primary base either in Foyle or Broadcasting House;

• maintain existing BBC staffing levels within Foyle with the ambition to
grow and diversify the skills of its staff team and their work over time.

We appreciate what you and Council colleagues have said about the value of the
BBC’s news and other services for people in the North West and hope this short
note provides clarity about what’s been happening and anticipated next steps.

Yours sincerely

Adam Smyth
Interim Director — BBC Northern Ireland



Press Announcement – 29 November, 2022 

BBC Northern Ireland has set out plans to facilitate the enhancement of its digital 

video and online services and the savings that it will need to make over the 

coming period. 

These plans reflect a BBC-wide strategy to prioritise digital content, announced 

earlier this year, and the need to manage inflationary and other cost pressures. 

Local investment in BBC iPlayer will be increased as a result of these proposals, 

but there will also be output and staffing reductions in news, audio and related 

areas. 

BBC Northern Ireland is proposing to close approximately 35-40 posts to 

contribute to its £2.3 million savings and reinvestment plans. 

It is hoped the majority of post closures will be achieved through voluntary 

redundancy, with some opportunities for redeployment within BBC Northern 

Ireland. The proposals are now subject to consultation with staff and trade unions. 

Some of BBC Northern Ireland’s output will be impacted by these plans, including 

the breakfast-time news programme on BBC Radio Foyle and Inside Business on 

BBC Radio Ulster.  

Efforts have been made to limit the effect of proposed changes on the scope and 

benefits of BBC services in Northern Ireland and local staff teams.  

Adam Smyth, Interim Director, BBC Northern Ireland, said: “These are challenging 

times and we face some difficult choices, none of which are easy. We have to find 

monies to maintain and develop our local presence on BBC iPlayer and to absorb 

cost pressures across different aspects of our work. Our concern in all of this will 

be to safeguard audience value and benefit and to remain mindful of the impact 

that this announcement will have on BBC staff in Northern Ireland.” 

Several UK-wide operational and staffing reviews are also ongoing and these may 

impact other locally-based teams and roles next year. 

ends 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/mediacentre/2022/plan-to-deliver-a-digital-first-bbc/
https://www.bbc.co.uk/mediacentre/2022/plan-to-deliver-a-digital-first-bbc/


Appendix C





Appendix D





Northern Ireland Water is a trademark of Northern Ireland Water Limited, 
incorporated in Northern Ireland, Registered Number: NI054463, 
Registered Office: Westland House, Old Westland Road, Belfast, BT14 6TE.  

Northern Ireland Water 
PO Box 1026 
Belfast 
BT1 9DJ  
www.niwater.com 

Tel: 0345 7440088 

Eileen.forde@midulstercouncil.org 

Dear Cora 

Re: NI Water Telecommunications Mast & Reservoir – Castlehill, Dungannon 

Thank you for your letter dated 31 January 2023, further to our previous correspondence 
regarding NI Water’s Telecommunications Mast at Castlehill, Dungannon, and the Council’s 
ongoing concern about its visual impact.   

As you will be aware, NI Water is a regulated utility and as such it is required to ensure that 
expenditure is aligned with the outputs that are set for it by UREGNI. As a government owned 
body, NI Water must also ensure that it complies with guidance in respect to Managing Public 
Money. There are currently over 100 economically constrained areas in Northern Ireland, 
operating near or above their design capacity, either at the Wastewater Treatment Works or 
within the sewer network. Sustained, and secure levels of investment over multiple Price 
Controls will be required, if NI Water is to recover from the historic underinvestment in water 

and sewerage services that has created the current situation of capacity constraint in so many 
locations. This funding is not guaranteed.  

Future budgets and current costs increases aside, in this context I regret therefore to advise 
you that NI Water is not funded to establish an alternative telecoms solution in this location, 
as the cost would be significant.  

In the event that alternative sources of funding to replace the mast were to be obtained, via 
the Council or another body, NI Water would need to be assured that not only would the 
solution enable NI Water’s essential services to be maintained but that such a solution would 

also meet the needs of the 3rd party telecom and blue light service providers who are 
currently hosted on the mast, and from whom an income is obtained. In this context it would 
not be appropriate for Council representatives to meet with NI Water.  
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NI Water does however understand the Council’s concerns and wishes to assist in so far as it 

is able. If it is helpful, NI Water would welcome the opportunity to meet with Council 
representatives to discuss how it may be able to part-fund an appropriately procured 
feasibility study to help the Council and other stakeholders to understand what alternatives 
to the mast may be possible and the associated cost estimates for such a solution. The current 
estimated cost for a feasibility study is approximately £60k. Such an offer of assistance would 
have to be based on a shared understanding with Mid Ulster District Council that NI Water 
cannot fund any subsequent work identified by the feasibility study to relocate the mast.  

Our Chief Information Officer Peter Semple and our Head of Telemetry and Telecoms Pearse 
Bradley would be happy to meet with Council representatives in this regard, if it would be 

useful. If the Council would like to suggest some dates and times via e-mail to 
waterline@niwater.com, marked for Peter and Pearse's attention, our team will confirm their 
availability and get back to you. 

Lastly, I would note in your most recent letter you have mentioned NI Water’s Service 
Reservoir at Castlehill as well, in the context of its environmental impact. This reservoir is an 
integral part of our potable water infrastructure in the area storing drinking water for local 

distribution.  We could not therefore consider relocating it. 

I hope you find this response helpful. 

Yours sincerely 

Sara Venning 
Chief Executive 



FROM THE PERMANENT SECRETARY 

Councillor Cora Corry 
Chair 
Mid Ulster District Council 

Eileen.Forde@midulstercouncil.org 

Our Ref: SCOR-0055-2023 

13 February 2023 

Dear Councillor Corry, 

Thank you for your correspondence of 30th January 2023, regarding Mid Ulster District 

Council’s support of a motion recently carried by Newry, Mourne and Down District 

Council that laws being proposed at Westminster that would give workers a legal right 

to their tips, be extended to Northern Ireland. 

As employment law is devolved to Northern Ireland, the legislation currently 

progressing through Westminster does not apply here.  However, my Department 

continues to liaise with its counterpart in GB on the topic more generally. Any policy 

proposals for similar legislation in Northern Ireland would be subject to appropriate 

public consultation and the necessary approvals from the Executive and the Assembly. 

Yours sincerely, 

DAVID MALCOLM 
Interim Permanent Secretary 
Department for the Economy 

Adelaide House 
39-49 Adelaide Street
Belfast, BT2 8FD
Tel:  028 90529441
Email: permanent.secretarysupport@economy-
ni.gov.uk
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Dear Cllr Corry, 

GRITTING ON RURAL ROADS IN MID ULSTER 

Thank you for your letter of 30th January requesting information regarding the gritting 
of the rural road network in Mid Ulster.  

As you may be aware, the current winter service policy operated by the Department 
utilises the widely accepted practice of targeting limited resources for this service on 
the higher trafficked main through routes. The application of this policy means that 28% 
of the total road network, which carries around 80% of traffic, is salted. It must however, 
be emphasised that the service provided cannot eliminate the risks – even on roads 
that are gritted, ice free conditions cannot be guaranteed.  

In rural areas, small settlements containing 100 dwellings or more have salted links to 
roads on the main salted network. In addition, on roads not included on the salted 
network, salt boxes (bins) or grit piles may be provided for use by the public on a self-
help basis. DfI Roads commits significant resources to maintain 542 salt bins and 
approximately 11,308 salt/grit piles provided on public roads within Mid Ulster.  

I fully understand and appreciate the concerns or local residents, but it is simply not 
feasible to expand the criteria to include more lightly trafficked roads on the primary 
salted network given the severe budget constraints facing the Department. 

The current policy also allows for unscheduled secondary and emergency requests 
where additional salting may be undertaken where resources allow. For example, to 

Councillor Cora Corry 

Eileen.Forde@midulstercouncil.org 

County Hall 
Drumragh Avenue 
Omagh, County Tyrone 
BT79 7AF  

Tel: 0300 200 7894 
Text Phone: 028 9054 0022 
Fax: 028 8225 4009 

Your reference:  
Our reference: 149293-23 

14th February 2023 

Appendix G 

mailto:Eileen.Forde@midulstercouncil.org


assist access for the emergency services or some other unforeseen occurrence of that 
nature such as a funeral. Arrangements are also in place to provide priority secondary 
salting to schools which have had to close due to inaccessibility, associated solely with 
the presence of snow or ice on the adjacent network.   

Secondary salting occurs when the integrity of the main salting schedule has been 
assured and problems with ice and or snow are being reported on untreated roads. It 
does not occur in response to normal frost conditions.   

DfI Roads Policy and Procedure document E022 lists the following criteria for Inclusion 
of Roads on the Salting Schedule: 

The following routes shall be included in precautionary salting schedules: 

• Motorways and Trunk Roads;

• Main Routes – (i.e.) through routes carrying more than 1,500 vehicles per
day; and

• Other Busy Routes with special difficulties – (i.e.) through routes carrying
between 1,000 and 1,500 vehicles per day where the following factors give rise
to special difficulty: -

a) severity, frequency and extent of gradient
b) frequency of bends
c) height above sea level
d) railway level crossing
e) abnormally high junction frequency

While I fully understand the concerns of those who use the more lightly trafficked roads 
which are not on the salted network, I hope you will appreciate it is simply not practical 
to salt all roads. There is a balance to be struck between putting more funds into salting 
or funding the numerous other worthwhile demands on Departmental funds, many of 
which are safety related. If local council staff or elected representatives require specific 
information on certain roads the local Section Engineer is always willing to discuss 
specific locations. Neil Bratton can be contacted regarding roads in the Mid Ulster 
North area while Lesley Maxwell can be contacted regarding roads in the Mid Ulster 
South area. 

I hope this information is helpful. 

Yours sincerely, 

Daniel Healy 
Divisional Roads Manager 
Western Division 



Dear Cllr Corry, 

IMPROVEMENTS IN THE DUNGANNON AREA 

Thank you for your letter dated 30th January 2023 regarding traffic congestion and 
accident investigation in the Dungannon area. 

The programming of resurfacing works in the Dungannon area has been complicated 
this year due to the lack of a surfacing contract until the 28th of June, and the lateness 
of our budget allocation.   

With the reduced timeframe for delivering projects in the 2022-23 financial year, the task 
of programming and delivering vital resurfacing schemes becomes more difficult. 

I understand the members concern that Dungannon was almost gridlocked due to the 
roadworks. However, the careful planning and programming of the works by my 
maintenance staff meant that traffic continued to move through the town. I accept that 
there was increased traffic congestion due to the roadworks but I hope it is recognised 
that our primary aim was to balance the short term disruption to traffic with the long term 
benefits of improving the road network for the local community.   

Resurfacing works have been completed on A45 Granville Road and A29 Cookstown 
Road and are now continuing on the A45 Coalisland Road. All of these works 
necessitated road closures for a substantial part of the works and traffic management 
arrangements were in place. Other works under a lane closure have been carried out 
by our Street Lighting section on the A29 Moy Road. At all times access to businesses 

Councillor Cora Corry 

Eileen.Forde@midulstercouncil.org 

County Hall 
Drumragh Avenue 
Omagh, County Tyrone 
BT79 7AF  

Tel: 0300 200 7894 
Text Phone: 028 9054 0022 
Fax: 028 8225 4009 

Your reference:  
Our reference: 149297-23 
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and residents was accommodated. Health and safety for both the road user and the 
contractor for all these works is paramount and therefore it is necessary for traffic 
management to be in place.  
 
I appreciate the feedback from members and I can assure them that the concerns they 
have raised will be respected when planning future roadworks in Dungannon. 

 
The accidents on the M1 between junctions 14 and 15 are currently being investigated 
by the PSNI. DfI are assisting the PSNI with their investigation. I trust you understand 
that until this investigation is complete, I am unable provide further details. 
 
I hope this information is helpful. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Daniel Healy 
Divisional Roads Manager  
Western Division 
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